Town of Antrim
Board of Selectmen
Minutes of the December 12, 1994 meeting.
Selectmen present were: Dave Boule, Tom Davis and Phil Dwight.

A statement regarding Maruzen Hawthorne as a proposed prison site
was drafted to release to newspapers.

Minutes of the December 5th and 6th Selectmen's meeting were
approved as written.

The Selectmen confirmed the use of the name 01d Turnpike Road.
The request from the Estate of Elisha Grant property requesting
postponing monthly payments in lieu of tax deed until February

was granted.,

It was decided to study the possibility of offering BLUE CHOICE
as an optiocnal Health insurance program.

Abatement reguests in the name of:

1. Mark E. Reynolds was approved reducing the house value fram
584,800 to 8571,700.
2. Martha E. Brown was approved reducing the house value from

$23,300 to 815,000,

Adrienne D'Amelio was denied.

Anthony D'Amelio was denied.

Lucy and Raymond Gregoire's will need to supply more
information before a decision can be made.

New England Timber Realty, Inc. will be provided with a
formal abatement application form.
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It was agreed that the Town would assume responsibility for
approximately 100 yards of Lovern Mills Road beginning at the
current end of the Class 5 road to the foot of the Gregoire
driveway. The Gregoire's would be reguired to pay, next summer,
for the gravel needed to top the section so it can be properly
graded.

The following correspondence was reviewed:

— Building permit application in the name of William LaPointe.

- Conval Music Department Annual All-State Music Festival
greeting.

~ Notice of Zoning Violation in the name of Andrew and Gail
Demasi for a Hazardous Condition of House.

— Notice of Vieclation in the name of Heirs of Byron Butterfield
c/o Isabel Nichols for Failed Septic System.

- The letter of resignation from Cameron Brown effective December
21, was noted and accepted with regret.

- The invitation to Mill Pond Park presentation December 13, 1994
at 7:30 p.m. was noted and Tom Davis will attend,
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The notice from the State of New Hampshire Department of
Environmental Services announcing availability of grant monies
for Household Hazardous Waste Collection will be referred to
Martha Pinella to determine whether the Town will participate in
1995,

The Intent to Cut in the name of Stephen Oaks, the Resource
Clinic¢, was signed.

Respectfully submitted, Philip T. Dwight



The Antrim Selectmen were informed late last week that Maruzen
Hawthorne would be proposed as one of four sites to expand the
New Hampshire State Prison system. Mr. Mark Corrigan, hired by a
Joint Committee of the legislature to develop such a plan,
outlined very briefly what his presentation to the legislative
committee would contain, but pointed out that the final report
would not be ready until January.

There are obviously many concerns and questions that must be
addressed before a response to the proposal is determined, the
first and foremost being what effect such a use would have on the
safety of the residents of the Town.

While a prison facility is not what anyone would consider to be
the optimal use of the campus we trust that we will have time to
gather all the information necessary toc make an informed
judgement as to whether or not to oppose this plan.
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